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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Portland Summer Meeting 2009)
Office or Committee Name:  Member-At-Large  Private Sector
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Phil Munger
Date of Preparation (include year): July 9, 2009
Activities during the Year:  
a.  
Requested Committee Report from the Herbicide Resistant Plants Committee
(e-mailed from the committee chairman to the webmaster)

· The Herbicide Resistant Plants Committee is in the process of developing methods to facilitate communication concerning weed resistance to researchers in the West.
b.  
Requested Director of Science Policy Report

c. Regional Invasive Plant Council (IPC)
The WSWS Board of Directors was approached last Spring by Kelly Uhing and Tim D’Amato, Colorado Department of Agriculture, to determine whether the WSWS would consider scheduling of a Regional Invasive Plant Counsel (IPC) at the spring WSWS Meeting.  

The development of a Regional IPC would provide representatives from State IPC Chapters and other organizations in the West, the opportunity to convene, and as a primary goal, discuss research and demonstration results and topics involving invasive plants.  The need for a Regional IPC was based in part on reduced county outreach activities, specific to management/control of invasive plants, and the continued need for the transfer of this information.    

The question to the WSWS Board of Directors was whether the WSWS would serve as the forum for the Regional IPC. 
The concept of coupling the WSWS and the Regional IPC was discussed with WSWS members and non-members.  Overall, there was perceived value in this concept, particularly since emphasis of the Regional IPC would address research and demonstration topics in the western United States. 
Scheduling proposals for the Regional IPC included (1) the formation of a full-day Section during the WSWS meeting , (2) the combining of the Regional IPC within an already established section(s), or (3) the establishment of a separate meeting/section following the conclusion of the March WSWS meeting.  

Estimated participation at the Regional IPC could eventually exceed 100 people; many of whom it was thought would also attend the WSWS meeting.  The Regional IPC could be scheduled annually, or as one person suggested, bi-annually.
Other possible venues for the Regional IPC, which were put forward included

1)  The North American Weed Management Association (NAWMA), and            2)  The Society of Range Management 
Since discussion of research topics and findings in the West is a primary objective of the Regional IPC, the WSWS was considered an ideal forum for this meeting. 
Recommendations for Board Action:  
Concept of Regional IPC to be further discussed at the Summer Board Meeting.
Budget Needs:  
None
Suggestions for the Future:  Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  
None
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  
Phil Munger
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